
March 3, 2024 

House Committee on Commerce, Labor and Economic Development 

Proponent of HB 2766, written testimony only 

Respected Chair Tarwater and Committee Members, 

I am a proponent of HB 2766.   

We must take measures to protect Kansas from foreign adversaries.  Right now, our Johnson County 
Commissioners have given incentives (our tax money) and have approved the sale of a building at 
New Century Airport to CNANO, which has aƯiliations with CCP (Chinese Communist Party).  The 
commissioners are aware of this aƯiliation, yet they have done nothing to stop the sale.  They 
are putting economic growth above the safety and security of our state and county.   

The CCP is a threat to the United State and Kansas.  Please pass out HB 2766 favorably. 

Most sincerely, 

 

Jill O’Connor 

Overland Park, Kansas 

913-220-4925 

 

 


